KENTUCKY ASSOCIATION OF COUNTIES                   
                      LEGISLATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING                  
         Monday, March 12, 2012                                   

The Kentucky Association of Counties (KACo) Legislative Committee met Monday, March 12, 2012, at 400 Englewood Drive, Frankfort, Kentucky.

Affiliate Membership present: 
Hon. John Wilson, Garrard County Judge/Executive, President, KACo

Kentucky Magistrates & Commissioners Association: Richard Tanner, Executive Director; Sam Crawford, Lobbyist
Kentucky County Judge/Executives Association: Vince Lang, Executive Director
Kentucky County Clerks Association: William May, Executive Director
Kentucky Circuit Court Clerks Association: Hon. David Nicholson, Jefferson Circuit Court Clerk
Kentucky PVA Association: Mack Bushart, Executive Director
Kentucky County Attorneys Association: Hon. Marc Robbins, Madison County Attorney; Bill Patrick, Executive Director; Hon. Charlie Horton, Jefferson County Attorney’s Office

Kentucky Commonwealth’s Attorneys Association: Hon. Chris Cohron, Legislative Chair

Others present: 
Sara McGown, Louisville Metro Government; Mike Hettich and Tim Pike, Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office
KACo staff present:  Denny Nunnelley, Executive Director; Shellie Hampton, Director of Governmental Relations; Hon. Tim Sturgill, General Counsel; Hon. Rich Ornstein, Staff Attorney; Roger Recktenwald, Director of Research & Planning; Carolyn Jones, Chief Financial Officer; Ellen Williams, KACo Contract Lobbyist; Renee Craddock, KACo Contract Lobbyist; Allen Holt, KACo Financial Consultant; and Vicki Pettus, Legislative & Research Assistant.

Chairman John Wilson called the meeting to order at 10:35 a.m.  The roll was called and, with a quorum being present, the committee was duly constituted to conduct business.

Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Mack Bushart, to approve the minutes of the February 27, 2012, meeting as presented.  Motion carried.


New Business:  Ms. Hampton gave a brief overview of the following new bills, on which the indicated actions were taken by the Committee.  Motions carried unless otherwise noted. 
HB 478 – Oppose.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Richard Tanner. 
HB 481 – Support.  Motion made by Chris Cohron, seconded by Vince Lang.
HB 486 – Support.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Vince Lang.  
HB 492 – Oppose.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Vince Lang. 
HB 495 – Strike.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Chris Cohron.  
HB 500 – Under Review.  Motion made by Marc Robbins, seconded by Chris Cohron.
HB 506 – Support.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.
HB 508 – Under Review.  Motion made by Richard Tanner, seconded by Mack Bushart.

HB 518 – Support.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.

HB 523 – Oppose.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by David Nicholson.
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HB 527 – Support.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.

HB 529 – Oppose.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.

HB 544 – Support.  Motion made by Chris Cohron, seconded by Mack Bushart.

HB 545 – Support.  Motion made by Marc Robbins, seconded by William May.

HCR 196 – Under Review.  Motion made by Chris Cohron, seconded by Marc Robbins. 
SB 3 – Support.  Motion made by Chris Cohron, seconded by Vince Lang. 
SB 6 – Support.  Motion made by Mack Bushart, seconded by Vince Lang.  
SB 7 – Under Review.  Motion made by William May, seconded by Chris Cohron.
SB 179 – Support.  Motion made by William May, seconded by Chris Cohron. 
SB 200 – Support.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by John Wilson.
SB 208 – Oppose.  Motion made by David Nicholson, seconded by Mack Bushart.

SB 219 – Oppose.  Motion made by Vince Lang, seconded by Chris Cohron.

In addition to the above bills, Richard Tanner made a motion, seconded by Mach Bushart, to support HB 499, dealing with the state tax amnesty program.  The motion carried.

Old Business:  Shellie Hampton updated members on the constable issue, for which the Committee has supported bills to limit the duties or completely abolish the office.  She reported that the constables had been effective in their lobbying against the bills which has stalled both SB 30 and HB 437.  The Department of Criminal Justice Training has offered to collect data for a job task analysis during the interim.  Chairman Wilson said he felt training would solve a majority of the problems with most constables.  It was agreed that the Committee should continue to keep pressure on legislators to address this issue, even during the interim session of the General Assembly.
Mike Hettich, Jefferson County Sheriff’s Office, spoke about SB 169, police officer bill of rights, which the Committee had previously voted to oppose.  He explained that the bill strengthens procedures for dealing with both internally and externally-driven complaints which had been limited through a Court of Appeals decision last fall.  He explained that these procedures have been very effective in Jefferson County Sheriff’s office in minimizing litigation, and gave several examples of disciplinary actions taken and effectively dealt with, in response to citizen complains.  After discussion, a motion was made by William May, and seconded by Chris Cohron, to change the Committee’s position from “oppose” to “under review.”  The motion carried.
Other Business:  
Allen Holt, Financial Consultant for KACo, stated that the budget bill has passed the 
House.  Details are usually contained in a Legislative Budget Memorandum – which the House did not request this cycle.  That is unprecedented in budget years.  He also stated that there was still no Transportation Bill from the House.  Mr. Holt will update Shellie Hampton with any details he can find, and she will pass that information along to Committee members.
Affiliates are continuing to work on remaining legislative issues for this session, which include language work on HB 480; concerns with SB 216; work on HB 544; continuing to support the various drug addiction bills; and issues involving the Budget.
The next meeting of the KACo Legislative Committee was scheduled for Monday, March 26, 2012, 10:30 a.m. EST, at 400 Englewood Drive, Frankfort, Kentucky.

A motion was made by Marc Robbins, and seconded by David Nicholson, to adjourn the meeting at 11:50 a.m.  The motion carried.

Minutes taken by:  ____________________    


                                  Vicki M. Pettus

______________________________

                               




Chairman John Wilson

______________________________
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